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March 21, 2020

TO:
District 1 Local Union Officers and Members

Dear Sisters and Brothers:

With the current Coronavirus (COVID-19) entrenched nationally we want to ensure all our members in District 1 that we are diligently working to address concerns that we all naturally have about a virus we know nothing about and its effect on the health of all who come in contact with it. Understanding this is something none of us have ever endured and a situation we hope we never have to face again. 

  At our International Headquarters and in the District, we are doing everything possible to address the concerns of the local unions and the safest way to conduct the affairs of the Union until this virus is contained.  This is uncharted waters for all of us, so as this progresses and as time goes by we will address concerns/issues as they occur. 

 As bargaining or other matters arise, please do everything you can to protect yourself and others from any possible exposure to the virus.  Naturally meeting in large groups and shaking hands is not recommended during this time of possible exposure.  Washing your hands regularly and good personal hygiene are common sense approaches to protect yourself.  If there are matters that can be done through conference calls, emails and text, try to use these recommended ways to discuss and conduct union business until the possibility of exposure has ended. The International Officers are preparing a letter to send to the staff concerning conducting Union meetings at this time. The staff will get the letter to the Local Union Officers once it is completed.

The District offices will continue to be manned with limited personnel, unless otherwise mandated closed by the Federal, State or Local Government, but will not be open to the public. You will not be able to conduct business in the district offices, except by appointment only, to ensure the safety of the staff and support staff. However, we all are available to help in any situation as we always have.

It is important to understand how your employer plans to move forward in handling issues related to the Coronavirus. The Staff has been instructed to work with the Local Union Presidents and Unit Chairs to attempt to get contingency plans concerning report to work issues, if someone needs to stay home with a child, someone has flu like symptoms or has come in contact with someone who possibly has been exposed to the Coronavirus.  If any locals need help with how other employers have addressed issues please let your staff know and we can provide ideas that you and your staff may present to your employer.  

 The status of the Coronavirus pandemic seems to change daily so in the near future we plan to have conference calls, set up by sub districts, to communicate with you any information we have. We also want to hear reports from the Local Unions concerning their individual facilities and address situations as they arise.

We need to work together as a Union and with our employer to make sure everyone stays safe and healthy and  that we protect the integrity of our collective bargaining agreements and protect our jobs in what we know will be a rebuilding period in our Nation’s economy. 

Know that we are here for each and everyone of our members’ and your families.  We remain committed to providing the best assistance we can give you in these trying times.

Fraternally,

Donald E. Blatt
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